Workshop on Principles of Thermal Microbiology and Process Control for Foods in Hermetically Sealed Containers

The Department of Microbiology, University of Karachi in collaboration with the US Department of Agriculture FAS, The University of Idaho, Pakistan Society of Microbiology and American Society of Microbiology offered the first ever training workshop in Pakistan: on Canned Foods: Principles of Thermal Process Control, Acidification and Container Closure Evaluation June 3 – 4, 2012 at the University of Karachi. This course is designed to meet new legal requirements in international markets for training for supervisors in food processing facilities that thermally process foods in hermetically sealed containers (e.g. metal tins, glass jars, pouches, and semi-rigid containers with flexible closures) and aseptic processing. 

Twenty three faculty members and  M.Phil./ PhD students from Pharmacy  Faculty , Department of Food Science and  Technology, Microbiology , Zoology , Environmental Sciences  ,PCSIR and  representatives of Canned Food  Industry    completed this course and passed 8 difficult exams (passing requirement was 70%) on various topics including thermal microbiology, principles of thermal processing, acidified foods, record and recordkeeping for HACCP based thermal process operations, food plant sanitation, container handling practices, operation of a still retort and process control instrumentation. The   16 contact hours  course  was  conducted on Sunday and Monday  by  Prof. Dr. Barbara Rasco of Washington State University  , Prof. Dr. Gleyn Bledsoe of University of Idaho – USA  and   Dr. Adnan Khan ,Dr. Tanveer Abass -  Department of Microbiology,  Dr. Shahina Naz - Department of Food Science and Technology . Inaugurating the course on Sunday morning , Prof.Dr. Shahana Kazmi – Chairperson Department of Microbiology  appreciated the efforts of  visiting faculty for brining this important course on Thermal Microbiology . She further said passing this course will provide  a certification that is recognized by the US Food and Drug Administration and US Department of Agriculture and food regulatory agencies in many countries as evidence that individuals have met the regulatory training requirements for supervising the production of shelf stable high risk foods. She also announced  that  due to a number requests received from the industry , it has been decided that both  Phase 1 and  Phase  follow up  course will also be offered  in July 2012 . Phase 2 will cover operation of thermal processing equipment, container closure evaluation and package integrity testing for flexible pouches, glass and metal containers. 
A lively discussion at this workshop on requirements for formulations, developing a process suitable for making safe shelf stable foods and testing packages shows both the interest and the need for such a program by food processors in the country to raise the level of the industry and to improve food safety.

